Maple Lake Chamber of Commerce, Inc.

Meeting was called to order by President Scott Millner at noon on May 2, 2018 at Madigan's. Introductions were made. There were 21 businesses present.

Secretary's Report by Nick Pawlenty: A motion was made by Mark Redemske and second by John Volden to approve the minutes of the April 4, 2018 meeting. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report by Kathy Hennen: Balances in the following accounts were read as follows: General account \$16,775.41, Gear-Head account \$18,722.82, Lord Abbett Investment \$23,923.01, Ambassador checking \$1,581.89 and Ambassador Savings \$2,500.75. A motion to accept was made by Paul Manuel and second by Linda Rassat. Motion carried.

Government Report by LeeAnn Yager (Read by Deb Geyen): The city is looking for a Farmers Market manager. Information can be found on the City website. The City Council held a special meeting to adopt a chicken ordinance. Duane Northagen and Jim Gromberg attended the workshop and talked about ideas to encourage development in housing and industry. The council will be holding an assessment hearing on May 15th for the proposed 2018 Street Improvement project which is in the residential of the Jude Addition north of Highway 55. Wright County is looking for input on transportation needs in the area. You can go to their website at www.wrightcountylrtp.com to fill out a survey.

School Report by Mark Redemske: The state testing is finishing up. The back parking lot will be redone. June 1st is commencement. The School has 9 teaching openings. Celeste Dahlstrom spoke of the different activities they held for prom week.

Community Education by Tiffany Grube: Catalog was mailed out in April. A new yoga class for adults will be held. New playground is being built for Kidville.

Ambassador Report by Kathy Hennen: Ambassador's are working on their summer activities.

New Business:

All-City Garage Sale: Carrie Parchem will chair the event again this year.

Banners located on the post's on Birch Ave. need to be updated. Trisha Manuel, Marilyn Groth and Deb Geyen volunteered to be on a committee to bring picture ideas to the Board for approval.

Adjournment: M/S Paul Manuel/John Volden to adjourn the meeting. The motion was approved unanimously.

Our next noon meeting is June 6, 2018 at The American Legion.